Product update: UBS name change

November 2015

We have been advised by UBS Global Asset Management that they have changed the name of their business
division to UBS Asset Management. The name of the responsible entity has correspondingly changed from
UBS Global Asset Management (Australia) Ltd to UBS Asset Management (Australia) Ltd.

We will be updating all references to UBS in our disclosure documents to reflect the change.

Does this impact existing investors?
There is no impact to existing investors as a result of the UBS name change.

Which products will be affected by the name change?
¢ OneAnswer Investment Portfolio (including Frontier)

¢ OneAnswer Personal Super and Pension (including Frontier)
e OneAnswer Term Allocated Pension (closed to new investors)
e Corporate Super (closed to new investors)

e Integra Super (closed to new investors)

Which Product Disclosure Statements (PDSs) are impacted?
e OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and Pension PDS dated 1 July 2014

e OneAnswer Frontier Investment Portfolio PDS dated 1 July 2014
e OneAnswer Investment Portfolio PDS dated 1 July 2014 (closed to new investors)

e OneAnswer Personal Super and Pension PDS dated 1 July 2014 (closed to new investors)

When did the change become effective?
The change was effective 30 October 2015.

Any questions?
If you have any questions or require further information, please:

e speak with your financial adviser
e call Customer Services on 133 665, weekdays between 8.30am and 6.30pm (AEST)

e email customer@onepath.com.au

This Product Update is issued by OnePath Funds Management Limited (ABN 21 003 002 800, AFSL 238342) and OnePath Custodians Pty
Limited (ABN 12 008 508 496, AFSL 238346, RSE L0000673) (the ‘Issuers’).

This Product Update is current as at November 2015 and is based in part on information obtained in good faith from third party

sources. Whilst it is believed that the information obtained from such third party sources is accurate and complete, neither the Issuers, nor
any of their related group companies, nor any of their directors or employees, guarantees its accuracy and completeness or accepts any
responsibility for any errors or omissions.

The information provided in this Product Update is of a general nature and is not tailored to any investor’s personal circumstances.
Accordingly, reliance should not be placed by anyone on the information in this Product Update as the basis for making any investment
decision. Before acting on the information, investors should consider the appropriateness of the information, having regard to their personal
objectives, financial situation and needs and should consult their financial adviser. Investors should consider the relevant PDS and any
Product Updates available at onepath.com.au or by calling Customer Services on 133 665 before making any investment decisions concerning
the Funds.
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